
 

 

 

 

To All Member Federations, 

 

 

This is to inform you that FIPS-Mouche has decided at the last online Board meeting on the following 

changes related to the competition year 2022: 

• NKFF (Norwegian Fly Fishing Federation) to organize Euro and Ladies 2022 

• FIPSAS (Italian Fishing Federation) to organize Masters and Youth 2022 

• FPPD (Portuguese Fishing Federation) to organize Euro 2023 

This decision is a result of deliberations, coordination and negotiation with effected parties NKFF, 

FIPSAS and FPPD and on behalf of FIPS-Mouche I would like to take this opportunity to thank to all 

these federations for their willingness to find the fairest solution for all parties concerned. 

Naturally all changes will be submitted for approval at the upcoming General Assembly of FIPS-

Mouche that will be held on 30.September at 15:00 as a part of the CIPS congress in Comano Terme 

Italy.  

We wish all above mentioned organizers lot of success in organizing of FIPS-Mouche events and we all 

also strongly hope that overall situation finally allows us to have a normal championships as we have 

been used to have over the recent years. 

 

 

Best wishes and Tight Lines, 

 

 

Mario Podmanik 

President of FIPS-Mouche 
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